Greene County Community School District Special Meeting April 12, 2021

The Greene County Community School District Board of Directors held a special meeting on April 12, 2021 in the District Board Room, located in the Middle School. Director Steve Fisher called the meeting to order at 5:18 p.m. Superintendent Tim Christensen and Board Secretary Brenda Muir were also present. Directors John McConnell and Catherine Wilson attended electronically. Directors Mike Dennhardt and Steve Karber were absent. Due to COVID-19 concerns, seating was limited and the meeting was live streamed for public access.

Wilson made and McConnell seconded a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried 3-0.

Director Fisher opened the public hearing on the 2021-2022 Certified Budget. No comments were heard from the public. McConnell made and Wilson seconded a motion to adopt the 2021-2022 Certified Budget as published and presented; levy rate of \$14.54898 per thousand dollars of valuation. Motion carried 3-0.

McConnell made a motion to approve the Budget Guarantee Resolution: "RESOLVED, that the Board of Directors of the Greene County Community School District, will levy property tax for fiscal year 2021-22 for the regular program budget adjustment as allowed under section 257.14, Code of Iowa". Wilson seconded the motion. Motion carried 3-0.

Director Fisher opened the public hearing on the 2020-2021 Certified Budget amendment. An increase in expenditures is being anticipated due to the ESSR funding allocation from the federal government, in response to the COVID pandemic. No comments were heard. Wilson made and McConnell seconded a motion to approve the amendment to the 2020-2021 certified budget as published and presented. Motion carried 3-0.

Due to some unforeseen circumstances, a late voluntary retirement application was received from Denise Buenz, Superintendent's Secretary, for consideration. McConnell made and Wilson seconded a motion to approve the application received for Buenz to retire at the end of the current fiscal year, as presented. Motion carried 3-0. The board thanks Denise Buenz for her 31 years of service to the District and wishes her well in her retirement.

A fundraiser request from Kelley Gray and the Ram Fanatic class for the sale of Ram flags was approved on a motion made by Wilson and seconded by McConnell. Motion carried 3-0.

Nate Adams and Chris Deal were present and updated the board on the progress of the project to remodel the former Middle School for housing. As they work to finalize funding sources, they have requested delaying the gym demolition.

Director Fisher declared the meeting adjourned at 5:42 p.m.		
President	Secretary	